
“The Borough released a Request for 
Proposals seeking a law firm to provide legal 
services relative to the Borough’s Non-
Uniformed Employee Pension Plan. After 
reviewing responses, the Borough’s Pension 
Committee recommended awarding the 
contract to Rhoades & Owen, LLC, based 
on a review of several factors, including the 
applicants’ past record of performance with 
similar municipal clients, the quality and 
content of written proposals and/or interview 
presentation, specialized experience and 
technical competence, familiarity with 
applicable laws, and overall cost of services. 
Based on the above factors, Borough 
Council authorized awarding the 
professional services contract to Rhoades & 
Owen, LLC, at its public meeting on March 
14, 2016.” 
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